SPECIAL MEETING

OF CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF CAPE MAY, NJ

Thursday, October 21, 2010

The regular meeting of City Council of the City of Cape May was called to order by Mayor Mahaney 7:00pm Thursday, October 21, 2010, in the Cape May City Hall Auditorium.  The Clerk called the roll and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.



Present:
Councilmember Deanna Fiocca 





Mayor Edward J. Mahaney, Jr.





Councilmember William H. Murray





Councilmember Terri L. Swain





Deputy Mayor Jack Wichterman





City Attorney Anthony Monzo





City Manager Bruce MacLeod





City Clerk Diane Weldon





Deputy Clerk Louise Cummiskey


Mayor Mahaney announced that under the Open Public Meetings Law, notice of this meeting was sent to the Cape May Star and Wave and The Press and a copy of the agenda was delivered to each Member of Council and was posted on the City Hall Bulletin Board.

Minutes do not reflect the actual order in which the events occurred.

PRESENTATION:  Convention Hall Business Plan 

Presenter: 
Dr. Aubrey Kent



School of Tourism and Hospitality Management



Temple University



Philadelphia, Pa. 

Dr. Kent offers a power point presentation and also provides Mayor and Council with a hard copy of his presentation.  Mayor Mahaney announces that the presentation also will be posted on the City’s Website.  

Dr. Kent’s presentation ends and he entertains questions from Council.

Councilmember Swain asks about the projected revenue number and whether it is a conservative amount.  Dr. Kent advises the estimate is mid range.

Councilmember Murray asks Dr. Kent about information on the Income Statement which was provided to Council and specifically, where Dr. Kent obtained his information.  Dr. Kent elaborates on the Income Statement.  Mr. Murray asks Dr. Kent about usage days and how many additional days will be available and Dr. Kent advises there will be at least one hundred additional usage days.

Mayor Mahaney makes two clarifications.  The City is only looking to add one additional staff member, a marketing person, and the City has taken a firm stand on not turning Convention Hall into a wedding chapel.  There will be specific dates set aside for weddings and the party that leases the hall will be responsible for accommodating those events.  The City will not employ additional personnel.

PUBLIC PORTION: Those wishing to publicly comment shall come forward, give their name and address and speak into the microphone. Each speaker will be limited to five (5) minutes. 

Jack Fichter, Cape May County Herald, asks if Dr. Kent has factored in promoters to schedule events at the new Hall in his calculations.  Dr. Kent affirms that he has.

Dennis Crowley, 806 Lafayette Street, Cape May, NJ asks questions about income and operating expenses.  He specifically points out that Dr. Kent has not included the debt service costs with his operating expenses and believes it should be included.  

Mayor Mahaney asks Terry Brown, Public Information Officer, about the expenses in programs offered by the City and Mr. Brown advises that most of the fees are salaries and those salaries are paid for by the fees from the programs.

Dr. Kent explains to Mr. Crowley his reason for not including that debt service in the business plan.  There is discuss between Mr. Crowley, Dr. Kent and City Manager Bruce MacLeod regarding the debt service and all the costs associated with the new hall.

Kate Wyatt, 292 Windsor Avenue, Cape May, NJ asks about set up and break down at the new Convention Hall.  Dr. Kent refers the question to Terry Brown who advises that the rental fee includes some level of set up and breakdown and anything beyond that is the burden of the tenant.  Ms. Wyatt is concerned that clean up will be an expense to the City and Mr. Brown advises that she is incorrect.  Ms. Wyatt asks about the 4% salary increase projection made by Dr. Kent and Mayor Mahaney explains the reason for that projection.  

Jay Schatz, 25 Gurney Street, Cape May, NJ thinks we should have put another layer of cribbing and some beams in the existing Convention Hall building and saved all this time and trouble.  This is the second year without a Convention Hall advises Mr. Schatz and the room tax numbers have gone up.  That indicates to him that more people are staying in Cape May without a Convention Hall.  He agrees that we need a center for the entire community to share.

Mayor Mahaney asks Dr. Kent to explain the effect of the new Convention Hall on economic development on the beachfront area and the City in general.  Dr. Kent complies.

Councilmember Murray asks if there is a way to measure the economic impact of the Convention Hall on the City.  Dr. Kent advises there are.

Bob Progner, 101 Beach Avenue, Cape May, NJ commends City Council for passing a Resolution endorsing Assembly Bill 82657 which he believes will create a marketing bonanza for the City.

As no one else wishes to speak, the Mayor closes the public portion.

Mayor Mahaney thanks Dr. Kent for his fine presentation.

Deputy Mayor Wichterman asks Dr. Kent what a prospective economic impact study would cost.  Dr. Kent advises the study would range between $15,000 to $35,000 per study, depending upon whom you hire.

Motion made by Deputy Mayor Wichterman to adjourn.  Meeting adjourned at approximately 8:05 P.M.






Edward J. Mahaney, Jr., Mayor






Jack Wichterman, Deputy Mayor






___________________________________







Deanna Fiocca, Councilmember






________

_______________________






Terri L. Swain, Councilmember






_____________________________________







William H. Murray, Councilmember

_________________________________

Diane L. Weldon, City Clerk 
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